SPRINGFIELD SWIM CLUB E-NEWSLETTER

August 2016

E-Newsletter Contents

- 1. <u>SSC Culture of Safety Reminder</u> The best way to keep your child safe.
- 2. <u>Upcoming Social Events and Sign-Ups</u> Home stretch for special events!
- 3. Tiger Sharks are DELCO Swim League's Undefeated Swim AND Dive Champs! Exceptional job!

1. SSC Culture of Safety Reminder – The Best Way to Keep Your Child Safe

What's the best way to keep your child safe while at the pool? Parents and guardians should actively watch their children at all times. For infants and toddlers, there's no substitute for an adult being in the water and within arm's reach, providing "touch supervision." For older children, an adult should pay constant attention and free from distractions.

2. Upcoming Social Events and Sign-Ups

Family Fun Day on Saturday, August 6th. Family Fund Day stays in August this year. Waterslides, canoe rides, cake, and treats add to the list of games and other activities planned between 1:00 and 7:00 pm. The grills will be fired up and we'll be serving dinner between 4 and 5 pm. As always, there's no cost to attend Family Fun Day. No guests please.

We could always use your help with everything from monitoring kids' games to shucking corn. Signing up to help out for 30 minutes <u>HERE</u> would be greatly appreciated.

Crab Fest 2015 on Saturday, August 13th. The annual adult crab social and BYOB will run between 6:30 pm and midnight on Saturday the 13th. Leave the kids behind with the glass casserole dishes, decant the Chardonnay into your favorite Tupperware so it has time to breathe, and head down to the pool for an evening of fun with friends, food, music, and games. Purchase a \$25.00 crab ticket for all-you-can-eat crabs to go along with the apps, treats and cocktails you bring with you.

Remember: no kids and <u>no glass</u>. Crab tickets are available at the front desk and must be purchased before Sunday, August 7^{th} .

3. Congratulations to the DELCO League's Undefeated Division A Swim and Division B Dive Champs!

Congratulations to all of our Tiger Sharks swimmers, divers, coaches and volunteers for their incredible seasons! The swim team extends its streak to two years of undefeated competition while our first year dive team sets their own standard high with an equally impressive unbeaten run in 2016.

Be sure to congratulate our swimmers, divers, coaches and volunteers when you see them on the pool deck in August.

GREAT JOB KIDS!

Sincerely,

Jeffrey Merlino

President

SSC Board of Governors

Text "join sscalerts" (no quotes) to 94033 and start receiving real time pool closings and event info **Like** our Facebook feed at: https://www.facebook.com/Springfieldswimclub **Bookmark** our website located at: http://www.springfieldswimclub.com/ and visit it often.